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Present:                        Betsy Fontenot, Michael Kaplan, Jennifer Mair, Sean Silbert, Gabrielle Williams
 
Staff Present:                Jan Erickson, Cyndie Glazer, Beverly Ross
 
Excused:                       Fred Baldwin, Patrick Curran
 
Absent:             Patt Bilow
 
The Library Advisory Board meeting was called to order by Chair Michael Kaplan at 7:05 p.m. on September 14,
2005. 
 

I.          Introductions
Chair Michael Kaplan introduced new youth Board member, Sean Silbert.  Introductions were made
around the room. 

 
II.        Approval of Minutes – August 10, 2005

Gabrielle Williams made a motion, seconded by Betsy Fontenot, to approve the minutes of the
August 10, 2005, Library Advisory Board meeting.  The motion carried.

 
III.       Public Comment

None
 
IV.       Director's Report

Jan Erickson announced that effective October 1, Coordinator of Volunteer Services, Cyndie Glazer,
will be a ¾ time employee.  Her hours have been increased to 32 hours per week. 
 
Circulation this summer has been record breaking with an average of about 120,000 items checked out
each month.  Erickson said July 2005 was the busiest month on record.  Statistics show that adult non-
fiction and juvenile fiction has had increased readership.
 
Erickson said the Library has been participating in the American Library Association’s (ALA) program
“The Smartest Card-Get it, Use it @ your Library”.  The Library’s Youth Services Department has
created a flyer that contains a library card application.  This flyer was included in the Back-to-School
packets sent to every student’s home by the Lake Oswego school system.  Librarian Judy Dunlap and
Cyndie Glazer worked on this promotion. 
 
Erickson said upcoming Library programs include a class on manners for children and a “Blogger’s
Forum” for teens.  Sally Harmon performs for the First Tuesday Music program on October 4.  Over
1,500 children participated in the Summer Reading Program and over 300 readers participated in the
Adult Summer Reading Program. 
 
Due to a Comcast upgrade, the Library’s public internet access is now four times faster. 
 
Erickson said Library Manager, Bill Baars, has been elected to chair the Clackamas County Reference
Committee.
 
The Library’s exterior was painted during the last two weeks of August.
 
The Library has submitted five grant requests to the Friends of the Library for a total of $14,168.  
 
Director Erickson said the Clackamas County Commissioners have hired Himmel and Wilson, Library
Consultants, to conduct a study and make recommendations on LINCC, Library Information Network of
Clackamas County, and how the libraries should be funded.  Erickson said the current formula used for
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distributing County funds to the libraries is based on 85% circulation and 15% population served.  The
Commissioners want the consultant’s report submitted to them by January 30, 2006.  The consultants
will be visiting the facilities and gathering data in October.  Also during the month of October the
consultants will be meeting with various library stakeholders, including directors, city management, city
and County officials, library boards and Friends groups.
 
Erickson said there is information regarding the Hurricane Katrina relief effort on the American Library
Association (ALA) website.  She said this site includes updated information on what is happening with
the libraries affected by the storm.  Erickson said it is too soon to help by sending book donations to
these libraries but there is a possibility that the Library can work with the Friends and the Booktique to
give some donations of books at a later date.  Gabrielle Williams suggested that the Library be a
collection site for children to donate books as a tangible way to help those libraries.  Sean Silbert
suggested putting out a money collection box in the lobby of the Library for Red Cross donations. 
Erickson said the City has issued a statement in the Friday Letter saying it does not want City
departments collecting funds but encourages people to donate directly to Red Cross. 
 

V.        Chair's Report
Chair Michael Kaplan encouraged Board members to attend the planned focus groups offered by the
consultants.  He said this is an opportunity for the Board to be a part of the City and County’s planning. 
Kaplan said he will coordinate by email the effort to have at least one member be in attendance at each
of the sessions. 
 
Kaplan wondered if Erickson had any ideas on what changes might happen to the libraries after this
study has been done.  Erickson said she does not know, but the consultants will have a considerable
challenge to come up with one recommendation that meets the needs of all of the libraries.  For
example, many libraries receive only county funds, however Lake Oswego Library receives generous
financial support from the City.  All LINCC libraries have benefited from this support.
 
Kaplan asked Erickson if there has been any update on the Capitol Improvements Report that Counselor
Ellie McPeak referred to at the January 2005 meeting.  He said in that report the City had allocated
funds as a planning tool in connection with capitol improvements work for the Library that made
mention of a branch.  Erickson said there has not been anymore discussion on this subject. 

           
VI.              Fundraising

Cyndie Glazer said Fred Baldwin was sorry to miss this meeting and that he has worked very hard to
finish the brochures to distribute to all of the realtors in Lake Oswego.  However, because of the
Hurricane Katrina disaster and the relief efforts going on throughout the Country, Baldwin suggested to
Glazer that it is best to put all Library fundraising on hold until mid October.  Glazer said rather than
sending out the brochures to realtors, Baldwin’s goal is to have a key person in each realtor office
distribute the brochures within their companies. 
 
Glazer reported that Betsy Fontenot has received a donation from Dr. Jeffery Sessions to go towards the
“Time to Renew” fundraising campaign. 
 
Glazer said she met with West Coast Bank and they are very enthusiastic about the “Time to Renew”
campaign and in addition to making a donation, they want to sponsor the thank you party to be given at
the end of the campaign for all of the donors.  Glazer said a photo op will be set up at the Library which
would include the West Coast Bank CEO and Senator Hatfield.  The picture will be used to promote the
“Time to Renew” fundraiser in a November press release.
 
Glazer said as the Board members resume their fundraising efforts in mid October she has more folders
if needed and that she be glad to help in any way.
 

            VII.     Adjournment
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The Library Advisory Board meeting adjourned at 7:52 p.m.
 
                                                                                    Respectfully submitted,
 
                                                                                    Beverly Ross
                                                                                    Recording Secretary
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